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Also on March 22, Provost Conners, Dean Bradac, Dean Penziul, and I met with Dr. Zvi 
Szafran, President of SUNY Canton, to discuss possible future collaborations.   
 
On March 23, I presented my “State of the College” report to the Cortland County 
Legislature.   
 
On March 27, we held our Pathways Scholarship reception with approximately 100 
people in attendance.  Three Pathways Scholarship recipients, Shana Blum, Daniel 
Lancaster and William Morrow provided very heartwarming presentations. 
 
On March 28 – 



3 
 

On April 13, I provided the “Leadership in the Mirror” speech to the Leadership 
Tompkins Group in the Forum.   
 
On April 18 – 21, I traveled to New Orleans, Louisiana, to participate in the Higher 
Education Research Development Institute (HERDI) meeting where I serve on their 
Board along with 25 other community college presidents from around the country. This 
is a significant professional development experience for me, with HERDI covering a 
significant portion of the expenses. 
 
On April 25, the College employees honored me with a celebration of both my upcoming 
retirement and a wonderful early morning surprise celebration of my birthday.   
 
On April 26, I will provide introductory remarks at the Graduate of Note ceremony where 
more than 40 awards were presented to graduating students.   
 
Also on April 26, I will provide brief remarks at an event honoring Mary Kelly.  Mary 
Kelly was a founding professor of art and taught at the College for 25 years, retiring in 
2000.  During her years at Tompkins Cortland, she was honored with numerous 
recognitions for her extensive work in various art forms.  Mary passed away a little over 
a year ago and her daughter, Susannah, is contributing a number of her renowned 
pieces of work which will be permanently exhibited at the College.    


